
 
Board of Management - Agreed Report February 2025 

 
Date: 12/02/25 

• The Board of Management ratified the following policies:  

1. Critical Incident Policy 

2. Special Needs Assistants Policy 

• Parents are reminded of the school’s Child Safeguarding Statement and 

Risk Assessment which is available on our website and in hard copy from 

the office. 

• The Board approved leave applications for staff for 2025-2026 (in line 

with circular 54/19 and 41/14). 

• The Board congratulated the St. Louis Orchestra on their performance in 

the Irish Youth Orchestra Festival in the National Concert Hall in February 

2025. 

• The Board thanked staff for their commitment and dedication to school 

choirs and sporting clubs which are run on a voluntary basis. 

• The Board acknowledged the work of all school staff in preparing for the 

Department of Education Math’s Inspection. The Board are looking 

forward to reading the report when it is issued by the Department. 

• The Board are delighted to report that the upgrade to the “Millennium 

Playground” will take place at Easter time. 

 

Signed: _D. Hanrahan 

Secretary to the Board of Management 

 


